DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY
U.S. ARMY ENGINEER DIVISION, GREAT LAKES AND OHIO RIVER
CORPS OF ENGINEERS
550 MAIN STREET
CINCINNATI, OH 45202-3222

NOV 102014
CELRD-PD-G

MEMORANDUM FOR Commander, US Army Corps of Engineers, Louisville District (ATTN:
CELRL-PM-C, Barry Schueler), PO Box 59, Louisville, KY 40201-0059

SUBJECT: Approval Memorandum for Louisville District Louisville, KY Levee System
Evaluation Report (P2# - 406657) Review Plan (RP)

1. References:
a. Endorsement memorandum, CELRL-PM-C, dated 5 SEP 2014, same subject as above.

b. Endorsement memorandum, CEIWR-RMC, dated 19 AUG 2014, Risk Management
Center Endorsement — Louisville Metro Levee System Evaluation (LSE), Louisville, KY Review
Plan.

c. EC 1165-2-214, Water Resources Policies and Authorities, Civil Works Review, 15
December 2012.

2. The USACE Risk Management Center (RMC), serving as the Review Management
Organization (RMO), reviewed the LSE RP and found that it complies with applicable policy
requirements, as did the LRD Review Staff.

3. I concur with the recommendations of the RMO and approve this Review Plan.

4. The District is requested to post the RP to its website. Prior to posting, the names of all
individuals identified in the RP should be removed.

5. If you have any questions please contact Mr. Philip Tilly, CELRD-PDM at (513) 684-3025,
Philip.r.tilly@usace.army.mil.

Encl RICHARD G. KATSER
Brigadier General, USA
Commanding



DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY
U.S. ARMY ENGINEER DISTRICT, LOUISVILLE
CORPS OF ENGINEERS
P.O. BOX 59
LOUISVILLE, KENTUCKY 40201-0059

REPLY TO
ATTENTION OF:

SEP 05 201
CELRL-PM-C

MEMORANDUM FOR Commander, U. S. Army Engineer Division, Great Lakes and
Ohio River Division (ATTN: Phil Tilly), 550 Main Street, Room 10-524, Cincinnati, Ohio
45202

SUBJECT: Louisville, KY Levee System Evaluation Report; (P2# 406657); Request for
Review Plan Approval
1. References:

a. Engineering Circular (EC) 1165-2-214, Water Resources Policies and Authorities,
Civil Works Review, 15 December 2012,

b. Review Plan for the Louisville, KY Levee System Evaluation (LSE) Report

2. In accordance with EC 1165-2-214, the Louisville District requests review and
approval of the Review Plan (enclosed) for the subject project.

3. The Review Plan was prepared for the LSE Report on the Louisville Metro Levee
System and will undergo District Quality Control Reviews and Agency Technical
Reviews. Independent External Peer Review (IEPR) is not applicable as per ER 1165-
2-214, since the LSE Report is not an implementation or decision document.

4. After your approval, the Review Plan will be posted to the CELRL Internet site.

5. The Louisville District point of contact for this action is Mr. Barry Schueler, Project
Manager, 502-315-6780.

2 - =
Encl C%STO ER G. BECK

COL, EN
Commanding





